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Praises:                                                                Prayer Requests:  

-Open Doors to Churches                                 -Funds for vehicle in Mexico 

-Safe Travels to Mexico                                    -Travel mercies while travelling to California 

- God’s Provisions                                              -To raise last ¼ needed of support  

 

Dear Pastor and Church, 

 As you know, I was down in Mexico at the end of June and came back to the 

United States for a few meetings that I had during the summer. I decided to go 

back towards mid-July and stayed into August. The time I spent down there was 

intended to help the church I work alongside with in Chunhuhub: Iglesia Bautista “La 

Gran Comision”. This time I was down there, I was able to go down to Belize as well to 

be at a pastor’s conference that a church hosted. After that, I came back to the US and 

have been travelling to visit churches and gain support. We were also able to load and work on 

shipping a container of medical supplies and about ¾ of my personal belongings.  

 The Lord allowed me to go back for close to four weeks in July/August. I was able 

to help with a few different ministries. We were able to have another meeting in the 

village of Petcacab. Our first meeting with them was back in June. This time, I was able 

to bring a lesson on God’s forgiveness towards sin. The first time we had the meeting 

in June, we had a lot of the family members of those whose house we gathered in, but 

I quickly realized that they had different doctrine in many areas, so my goal this time 

was to only bring a core group that I could better interact with. I won’t be in Mexico 

until December, Lord willing, and I have plans to have another gathering in that village. 

The church that I work with will still have monthly 

meetings with them.  

 The church I work with also took some teens to a teen camp near Cancun. 

I was able to accompany them to help. While I was there, I was in charge of making 

a camp video. I also got to give a devotional to all the boys, and I was able to talk to 

a few of the campers on decisions they had made. One of the guys who I talked to 

was about 23 years old. He recently had gotten saved and was getting involved with 

his church, but he felt like he had too much in his past to answer the call of 

preaching. I was able to counsel him and that night he 

chose to follow the Lord in full-time ministry.  

 In my time down there, I was able to be involved in two different VBS weeks. It 

was so much fun lending a hand and getting to see kids get excited about the things of 

God. I got to teach a class to a few of the adolescent kids from the local church.  

 One of the people I have been working with is 

Eladio who is from the village of Naranjales. I am forming 

a friendship with him to be able to better witness to him 

and his family. This time they invited me and my pastor 

friend to have lunch with them. They bought an animal named tepezcuintle that 

someone had killed that morning to feed us. It is known as a lowland paca in English. 

The fact that they invited us and fed us is a big deal. I am praying that the Lord will 

give me wisdom to form this friendship and see them come to Christ.  

 Just before flying back to the US, I was invited to preach on a radio station 

that is heard throughout all of Cancun. It was truly a blessing!  

  


